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May 18, 2018

Board of Regents’ Room Administration Conference Tower (ACT), 16th Floor
304 Administration Drive, Denton, Texas

Roll Call:

Present Full Board Members:
Regents Perez (Chair), Coleman, Jester, Paup, Schrader, Wilson, Wu & Iacobucci (Non-Voting).

Present Administrators:
Dr. Carine Feyten, Chancellor and President; Ms. Destinee Waiters, General Counsel and Associate Vice President of Compliance; Mr. Jason Tomlinson, Vice President for Finance and Administration; Dr. Monica Mendez-Grant, Vice President for Student Life; Dr. Alan Utter, Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs; Dr. Randall Langston, Vice President for Enrollment Management; Ms. Cindy Pollard, Associate Vice President of Marketing and Communications, Ms. Robin Head, Interim Vice President of Advancement.

Call to Order:

Regent Nolan Perez, M.D., Chair, reminded everyone that the committee meetings are being streamed live and asked that everyone speak loudly and clearly as they make comments during the meetings.

With a quorum being present, Regent Nolan Perez, Chair of the Full Board called the meeting to order at 9:23 a.m.

Regent Perez took a moment to acknowledge and welcome the newly appointed TWU Board of Regents and thanked the Texas Governor for appointing said Regents to the TWU Board.

Full Board:

I. Consider Approval of the Minutes of the Full Board Meeting of February 16, 2018.

Motion: Regent Nancy Paup motioned and Regent Mary Wilson seconded. The motion passed with a vote of 7-0-0.

The minutes of the Full Board meeting of February 16, 2018 were approved as submitted.

II. Officer Elections (Vice Chair)
Motion: Regent Mary Wilson nominated Regent Nancy Paup as Vice Chair, and Regent Bernadette Coleman seconded. There being no other nominations, Regent Nancy Paup, was

unanimously elected as Vice Chair of the TWU Board of Regents.

III. Agenda

Motion to Take up All Items on the Agenda: Regent Jester motioned and Regent Coleman seconded. The motion passed with a vote of 7-0-0.

A. TWU Visibility Update

Presenter: Ms. Cindy Pollard, Associate Vice President for Marketing and Communications introduced Professor Sherri Dragoo, PhD, who introduced the “Pioneer Plaid” student design competition, she then introduced the top five student designers who briefed the Board on their individual designs. The Board enthusiastically acknowledged receipt of the report and congratulated the Students, Faculty and Staff on their efforts.

B. Approval of the TWU Tuberculosis Policy

Dr. Monica Mendez-Grant, Vice President for Student Life presented the request for the Board to approve of the Student Tuberculosis Screening and Case Management Policy. She noted that the Policy requires periodic review in accordance with state law. She informed the Board that the new policy permits students from countries with a high incidence of TB to complete a TB screening form to assess for TB risk factors and those without risks will no longer be required to have TB blood testing. Additionally, the policy clarifies requirements for students needing periodic TB screening so that those with a history of TB treatment may avoid unnecessary chest x-rays.

Motion to Approve Item B: Regent Wilson motioned and Regent Coleman seconded. The motion passed with a vote of 7-0-0.

C. Report on TWU's Intercollegiate Athletics

Dr. Monica Mendez-Grant, Vice President for Student Life and Chalese Connors, Director of Athletics, presented the Board with a Report on TWU's Intercollegiate Athletics. They then introduced Lisa Bowerman Head Gymnastics Coach who informed the Board that the 2018 TWU Gymnastics team won its second consecutive USA Gymnastics Women’s Collegiate National Championship. TWU, which hosted the three-day event, broke numerous records on its way to the 11th national team title in the program’s history. Coach Bowerman thanked Dr.
Feyten for her support of the team. She then introduced Student Athlete Brandi Lazarus who spoke about her experiences as a TWU student athlete.

The Board enthusiastically acknowledged receipt of the report and congratulated the Students, Coaches and Staff in their efforts.

D. Legislative Update
Mr. Kevin Cruser, Director of Legislative Affairs, briefed the Board on the Governor’s appointment of a legislative joint committee to look at formula funding for higher education.

Additionally, Mr. Cruser commented on his meeting with Congressman Burgess’ Office in Washington, DC regarding the Reauthorization of the Higher Education Act (the Prosper Act).

IV. Consent Agenda

Motion to vote on all items on the Consent Agenda as presented in their respective Committees: Regent Wilson motioned and Regent Paup seconded. The motion passed with a unanimous vote.

A. Consider Recommending Acceptance of Grants
B. Consider Approval of the Amended Internal Audit Charter and Quarterly Status Report of the Office of Internal Audit
C. Consider Approval of Faculty for Promotion and Tenure
D. Consider Approval of Faculty and Staff for Emeritus Status

V. Chancellor and President’s Report

Dr. Carine Feyten, Chancellor and President, thanked the Cabinet and all of the Administration and TWU community for their contributions to the University. She then briefed the Board on the status of the Woman’s Leadership Institute and the Institute’s Advisory Council.
Additionally, she thanked Regent Paup and her husband for their generous gift to the University. She then gave an update on the May 2018 Graduation Ceremonies from the last week.

VI. Regent’s Remarks

Regent Schrader acknowledged that in the Athletics Report that the TWU Athletic Director, Chalese Connors commented that the TWU Student Athletes have very high GPAs. He asked that she inform the Student of the Board’s pride and acknowledgement of their efforts.

VII. Future Business

Nolan Perez, Chair asked for any comments or requests from the Board members concerning issues or subjects which they would like to discuss at a future Board meeting or about which they would like further information from the administration and reminded everyone that the Texas Open Meeting Act requires that the public be given advance notice of the subjects the Board will consider in an open meeting or a closed executive session.

VII. Adjourn

With no further business coming before the Board, the Chair adjourned the meeting in its entirety at 10:40 a.m.
